

IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY CATHOLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

10 McCann Crescent, Lenah Valley Phone 6228 3335 email: ihms@catholic.tas.edu.au

web: www.ihms.tas.edu.au

PO Box 429 Lenah Valley 7008 No 10 – 21 July 2021

"Be strong and courageous. Do not fear or be in dread of them, for it is the LORD your God who goes with you. He will not leave you or forsake you." Deuteronomy 31:6

Dear Community Members,

I hope everyone had a restful and enjoyable two weeks holiday and are ready and raring to go for Term 3.

Kindergarten Playground

Over the Term 2 holiday break the school spent money to improve the Kindergarten playground. Much of the playground is complete with grass and two wooden huts are to be added in the next few weeks. The table and benches have been constructed by our fabulous Utility Officers, Oscar Larin and Shakir Desoza. I would love to thank Miss Shae Longey, Mrs Lucy Brook, Mr Jackson Cracknell, Mrs Stephanie Melitsis, Mr Oscar Larin and Mr Shakir Desoza for their dedication to get this project completed.



Football and Netball Roster

This Friday 23rd July, the Grade 5 and 6 students' football and netball rosters will begin. Over the duration of this term all students will participate every Friday afternoon against other schools. It is very exciting for the students to be able to participate in these sports during these covid times. The students will bring home specific information in regard to what they need to have.



Term 3 & 4 School Captains

Yesterday (Tuesday 20th July) Isabella Lethborg was elected as Term 3 and 4 School Captain and Oscar Ladd was elected as Term 3 and 4 School Vice Captain. I congratulate them on this achievement. I am sure they will display great leadership in these roles. I would like to thank Tobiasz Kozlowski and Ella Chick for their excellent leadership as Term 1 and 2 Captain/Vice Captain.



Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher interviews are currently being held (Tuesday 20th and Wednesday 21st July). I thank all the parents who have made the effort to book an interview to see your child's class teacher. If you have missed this and have not made a booking, please contact your teacher via email to organise another suitable time to meet.

Our class teachers' email addresses are:

Kindergarten: lucy.brook@catholic.tas.edu.au

Prep: stephanie.bruce@catholic.tas.edu.au

emma.coad@catholic.tas.edu.au

Grade 1: carmel.woolley@catholic.tas.edu.au

shae.longey@catholic.tas.edu.au

trudi.merkel@catholic.tas.edu.au Grade 2:

Grade 3: kate.jackson@catholic.tas.edu.au

nicole.morozoff@catholic.tas.edu.au

Grade 4: jeff.camp@catholic.tas.edu.au

donna.banks@catholic.tas.edu.au

Grade 5: eric.monaghan@catholic.tas.edu.au

enrica.graham@catholic.tas.edu.au

Grade 6: katie.pugsley@catholic.tas.edu.au

therese.kelly@catholic.tas.edu.au





Feast Day Activities

The final Wednesday of Term 2 (30th June) we finally had the chance to participate in the Feast Day activities that we missed out on because of inclement weather on Tuesday 8th June.

The entire school participated in competitive fun buddy activities to see which House could be champions of our Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic School Feast Day. The events the students participated in were "rob the nest", "run the gauntlet", "tunnel ball", "skittles", "soccer shoot", "connect four challenge", "roll ball challenge" and "water in the bucket". It was great to see the comradery amongst the students. The overall point score for the day was:

Young: 93 (1st) Donohoe: 90 (2nd) Dillon: 88 (3rd)









Parking

A reminder about car parking at drop off and pick up time. Firstly, regarding the small car park behind the Dillon Building (Grade 5/6 classrooms) and the Hall. Children and parents walk through this area from 8.30am and after 3pm. To prevent any incidents, this car park is to be a **staff car park only** with the exception of those with a disability permit (please come to the office to arrange this).

Also, if you collect your children from McCann Crescent, Edge Avenue or Pottery Road please take note of the street signs. There are clearly marked yellow lines and No Parking and Bus Zone signs that we all need to be aware of. These signs are positioned to help with the flow of traffic and safety of our children. We thank the families who already adhere to school safety requirements. The Hobart City Council and Tasmania Police will be occasionally monitoring these streets to make sure everyone is adhering to the road/parking regulations.

Have a great couple of weeks.

God bless,

Mr Nick McGann Principal



CALENDAR OF EVENTS	
Thursday 22 July	Canteen orders due on QKR by 8.30am
Thursday 22 July	Canteen
Friday 23 July	Nurturing Hearts 9.00am - 10.30am
Friday 23 July	Grade 5/6 Netball & Football
Tuesday 27 July	Grade 5 Sacred Heart College Taster
Wednesday 28 July	OPTIONS
Wednesday 28 July	Grade 4 Sacred Heart Mass
Wednesday 28 July	Uniform Shop open 2.30pm - 4.00pm
Thursday 29 July	Prep 100 Days Celebration
Thursday 29 July	Canteen orders due on QKR by 8.30am
Thursday 29 July	Canteen
Friday 30 July	Nurturing Hearts 9.00am -10.30am
Friday 30 July	Grade 5/6 Netball & Football
Monday 2 August	Grade 1 Excursion to Woodsdale
Tuesday 3 August	National Tree Day Planting
Wednesday 4 August	Grade 3 Liturgy
Wednesday 4 August	Uniform Shop open 2.30pm - 4.00pm